From: Georgina Walker

Sent: 15 November 2021 13:31

To: Local Plan

Subject: The 2021 Local Plan Consultation

| object to the proposals detailed in the local plan.

The proposed developments in and around Lymm Grappenhall and Thelwall lack the appropriate infrastructure to
support large scale housing.

The road networks in these areas are rural and unsuitable to support a large influx of traffic.

The footpaths and lack of cycle lanes means that the proposed sites Oughtrington Statham Grappenhall/Thelwall
will only attract car users to the properties.

The schools are at capacity, as are GP services. The LA primary schools remain the least well funded in the country.

Many of the medical services required for residents in this area are centred around Warrington Hospital and Orford
Jubilee which again have to be accessed by car users.

It makes much more sense to develop the almost derelict town centre which has excellent transport links to
Manchester Liverpool Birchwood for example where many people seek employment.

The loss of greenbelt and open space is something which is unforgivable in my mind when there are so many brown
field or alternative areas.

Georgina Walker

Sent from my iPhone





